
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

 April 19, 2017 
 
 
On the 19th day of April, 2017, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, 
Arkansas for its regular monthly meeting and in attendance were Dan 
Greenberg, Chairman, Thomas P. Powell, Jr., Steve Smith, Jamie Anderson and 
Buckley O’Mell, special appointee.   
 
The Board considered the application of Jamie Parrish, White’s Cecil Store, 31 
West Highway 96, Cecil, AR (Franklin Co.), Retail Beer On Premises – New; 
Refused March 16, 2017.  The applicant Ms. Jamie Parrish was present at the 
hearing and was not represented by legal counsel.  In support of the application 
and providing testimony was the stockholder Mr. Will White.  Also present in 
opposition of this application were Mr. John Noggle, Mr. John J. Noggle, and 
Mr. Jim Noggle; all provided testimony and introduced material into evidence.  
After considering all testimonies and statements made by both parties the 
Board voted 4-1 to Deny the application. 
 
The Board considered the application on Henry Tucker, F. H. I. T. O Lounge, 
265 Armstrong, Suite A, Eudora, AR, (Chicot Co.) On Premises Beer & Wine – 
New; Refused March 16, 2017.  Mr. Henry Tucker was present and provided 
material and testimony in support of his application.  Eudora Police Chief 
William El-Amin was present in opposition of this application and gave 
testimony.  The Board passed until next month until further testimony and 
amendments to application can be presented to ABC Board and Public Officials. 
 
Director Bud Roberts briefed the Board respecting Agency operations, and 
participated throughout the Board meeting.  He also provided a brief summary 
of new Alcohol and Medical Marijuana Acts and Bills.  Director Roberts 
presented a letter to ABC Board, submitted by Attorney Steve Morley dated and 
received April 18, 2017 representing The Draft Ultimate Sports Grill (Conway, 
AR), Director Roberts asked that the ABC Board consider a review of the file at 
the next scheduled board meeting.   
 
The Director asked the ABC Board to consider permission to allow the Director 
to act, within thirty (30) days, on the application for Transfer of Location to 
Small Brewery by Brian L. Robinson, d/b/a Bentonville Brewing Company, to 
transfer from 1000 SE 5th Street, Suite A, Bentonville, AR., to new location 1700 
South 1st St., Rogers, AR (Benton County).  Chairman Dan Greenberg motioned 
the board, all members voted, and motion passed 5-0 to approve both requests. 

 
The Board accepted the Director’s Decisions regarding the Violation Resume,  
Private Club Resume, Extension of Inactive Status, and the Director’s Resume. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting of the alcoholic Beverage Control Board is scheduled for May 
17, 2017. 
 



 
___________________________________           ____________________________________ 
DAN GREENBERG, CHAIRMAN                       BUD ROBERTS, DIRECTOR 
 
 
  


